Cape Elizabeth Town Council Goals

2008 
1. Ensure that quality services and programs are maintained with as minimal impact as possible on the property tax rate.

a) Continue quarterly reviews of expenditures and revenues by the Finance Committee. Quarterly reviews were prepared and shared with the Town Council.      The Town Council receives a quarterly update in October and May, a detailed update in January and updates each month. 
b) Set targets for any adjustment in the expenditures total of the FY 2009 budget prior to budget submissions.    
The Town Council set a target at the CPI-U. The budget was adopted with the municipal budget below the CPI-U and with the school budget initially at the CPI-U and them above following budget validation votes. 
c) Communicate to the Cumberland County commissioners the need to restrain future growth of the county budget. 
Town Council members are currently participating as members of the Cumberland County Budget Review Committee. The current members include Council Chairman Mary Ann Lynch and Finance Committee Chairman Jim Rowe. 
d) Communicate to state officials the impacts of state decisions on local budgets.
There was extensive communication on the school consolidation issue and on the state school subsidy. 

e) Review and use as a resource an updated study that benchmarks the costs of municipal and school services with other communities.   
The study was completed and utilized as a resource. 

f) Work with surrounding communities to discuss opportunities for regional cooperation and possible expenditure savings. 
The Town is continuing to work with other communities and with regional agencies. Current studies include regional assessment and regional tax collection. 
g) Apply toward property tax relief all additional net state revenue. 

All additional net state revenue was applied to property tax relief. 

h) Review the Town fee structure to ensure that fees are in line with actual costs.  
All fees were reviewed and the Town Council is considering altering a number of fees. 

2. Increase opportunities for interaction of the Town Council with boards and commissions.
a) Conduct an annual orientation for all board and commission members.   
The orientation was conducted. 
b) Have a council member attend at least one meeting of each board and commission.  
Town Council members have attended meetings of most if not all committees. 

c) Enhance the working relationship between the School Board and the Town Council. 

A number of meetings were held on various issues. The annual budget continues to be a challenge. 
3. Continue implementation of the Greenbelt Master Plan  
Major work was done at Winnick Woods and on the Great Pond Trail. The Town also acquired interest in open space behind Sherwood Forest.  Plans were developed for Phase II of the Nordic ski trail on the Gull Crest property. There have been ongoing discussions with the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust regarding land near Great Pond. 
4. Explore ways to enhance recycling in Cape Elizabeth and to contain waste disposal costs
a. Meet with the Recycling Committee to determine how recycling education efforts may be enhanced.  
b. Work with major generators of waste including the school department to assist with recycling efforts. 
c. Continue the universal waste recycling program and the hazardous waste collection day.  
d. Review recycling center procedures to enhance recycling and to ensure that waste is generated within Cape Elizabeth.  
The Town Council met with the Recycling Committee and is actively reviewing recycling center procedures. The universal waste and hazardous waste collection dates were held. The Town has implemented a new recycling program for school department materials and has analyzed waste disposal for all other commercial establishments. 
5.     Receive and act on the report of the Alternative Energy Study Committee  
The Town Council received a progress report from the Alternative Energy Committee and acted upon its recommendations. The Town Council also received a report from the town manager on energy use and acted upon the recommendations in the report. 
6.     Make progress on other roadway and drainage initiatives:

a) Utilize extensive citizen input in the finalization of plans for the Shore Road/Route 77/Scott Dyer Road intersection.

b) Work with MDOT to complete the Spurwink Avenue rehabilitation project from the Spurwink Church to Deer Run Road.

c) Improve pavement on Spurwink Avenue from Deer Run Road to the Purpoodock Club entrance and on Shore Road from the Town Center to Pond Cove. 
A second public hearing was held on the town center intersection and a third hearing is being scheduled. The Spurwink Avenue rehabilitation project was completed. The pavement was improved on Spurwink Avenue from Deer Run Road to the Purpoodock Club and on Shore Road from the town center to Fort Williams Park .  
7.   Begin implementation of the 2007 Comprehensive Plan including adoption of a first set of                                   related ordinance amendments.  
The Planning Board is reviewing a number of proposed ordinance amendments including the proposed first set emanating from the Comprehensive Plan. The package is expected to be received from the Planning Board before December. 
8. Explore ways to enhance Fort Williams Park :

a) Work with the Fort Williams Advisory Commission and the Fort Williams Charitable Foundation to continue to update park needs, to provide estimates of the costs of improvements, and to assess the potential of acquiring voluntary donations. 

b) Complete the projects funded in 2007 with a donation from the Museum at Portland Head Light. 

c) Determine the future of the former Goddard home. 

The Fort Williams Advisory Commission continues its work updating needs including a study of the bleachers and a review of the Goddard home.  Most of the projects funded in 2007 are now complete or have been ordered.  The entry work is now underway as of this writing. 
9. Receive and act upon reports from the town manager on:

a) Expansion of online services including additional use of credit and debit cards both online and in person.

b) The use of online registration and payment for the Community Services program offerings. 

c) A futures plan for the Cape Elizabeth Fire Department.
d) Establish disaster recovery plans for all departments 

 An update on all of these reports  will be received by the Town Council no later than the December Town Council meeting. 
     10.  Receive the report of the Spurwink Meeting House Restoration Committee and act upon its
             recommendations. 
 The consultant chosen by the Spurwink Meeting House Restoration  committee is now finalizing plans   for the proposed work with bidding anticipated early in 2009 for 2009 construction. 
11.  Receive updates from the Farm Committee and from the Thomas Memorial 
 Library Planning Committee. 


Updates were received from the Farm Alliance and from the Library Planning Committee. 
12.   Meet with the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust to consider a partnership to help reach 
   the land preservation goals of the Comprehensive Plan. 
There is an ongoing dialogue with the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust. 
      13.    Develop a protocol for responding to citizen comments. 
       A draft of new Town Council rules have been prepared and are being reviewed by the Town
       Council. 
